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Greetings and God’s Grace be with you, September 26, 2021

In the Gospel for this Sunday Jesus is telling us every good deed, even the
least, will bring good things to us. God is faithful and God is not going to let
us get ahead of him in being generous. Jesus reminds us also in today’s gospel
that every evil deed will bring us harm and that’s why he warns us to get rid of
evil in our lives now. He does not want us to literally cut off parts of our bod-
ies (we would all be going around with parts missing if we did), but he is tell-
ing us even if something is near and dear to us, if it causes us to sin, we must
not delay in changing our ways. Fortunately, when we repent of our sins, God
forgives the wrong we have done. But God does not forget our good deeds.

Whatever good thing we do will be a blessing for someone, but it will be a
blessing for ourselves as well. Every little thing we do is important. Even if
our love is not received in a grateful manner, we will not lose our reward. Je-
sus knows our heart.

Take advantage of God’s forgiving love in the Sacrament of Reconciliation.
The times for reconciliation are 4:00 PM on Saturday’s and 8:45 and 10:30 on
Sunday morning. Or just give myself or Fr. Michael a call and we will set up a
time we can meet you.

This Sunday is the introduction of the “Perfect Fit” campaign for the diocese
of Crookston. This is a very exciting time for our diocese. You will hear lots
about it in the coming weeks. Please prayerfully consider pledge to the cam-
paign.

It is hard to believe that this is already the 4th Sunday in September. School
is in session, Faith Formation is being prepared for, the trees are turning beau-
tiful colors, and we enter the fall season. Please remember to pray for our par-
ish and thank God for the many wonderful gifts He continues to bestow on us.

Jesus loves you,
Fr. Bill



Monday, Sept 27
No Daily Mass

Tuesday, Sept 28
6:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Nate & Ashley Morris

Family

Wednesday, Sept 29
8:40 AM Sch Mass: Special Intentions for Glen Aagard

Thursday, Sept 30
8:30 AM Mass: +Lois Sinner

Friday, Oct 1
8:30 AM Mass: +Neil Gallagher

Saturday, Oct 2
5:30 PM Mass: +Jerry Weber

Sunday, Oct 3
7:30 AM Mass: +Ellen Vonasek
9:00 AM Mass: +Jerry Fagerstrom

11:00 AM Mass: For the People

Monday, Sept 27
10:00 AM to 8:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

4:00 PM Bible Study (St. Kateri Rm)
5:00 PM Block Party Committee Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

Tuesday, Sept 28
3:15 PM Youth Choir (Church)
4:00 PM Teen Choir #1 (Church)
6:00 PM Newman Club M&M Night (St. Elizabeth Rm)
6:30 PM Elementary FF Catechist Inservice (St. Kateri Rm)

Wednesday, Sept 29
9:30 AM Rosary (Chapel)
5:45 PM Teen Choir #2 (Church)
6:30 PM First Reconciliation Parent Session (Church)
6:30 PM HS Youth Group (Social Hall)

Thursday, Sept 30
5:00 PM Adult Choir Rehearsal (Church)

Friday, Oct 1
10:30 AM Bible Study-Mary (St. Kateri Rm)

4:00 PM Color Run Registration (Gym)
5:15 PM Color Run (Paul & Babe)

Saturday, Oct 2
2:30 PM Damian Poxleitner/Chelse Fischer Wedding
4:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Sunday, Oct 3
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
8:45 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)

10:00 AM HS Faith Formation Leader Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm)
10:15 AM Baptism Class (St. Kateri Rm)
10:30 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)
12:00 PM Newman Club M&M Midday (St. Elizabeth Rm)

Monday, Sept 27
●  Zec 8:1-8
●  Ps 102:16-18,19-21,29,22-23
●  Lk 9:46-50

Tuesday, Sept 28
●  Zec 8:20-23
●  Ps 87:1b-3,4-5,6-7
●  Lk 9:51-56

Wednesday, Sept 29
● Dn 7:9-10,13-14
●  Ps: 138:1-2ab,2cde-3,4-5
●  Jn 1:47-51

Thursday, Sept 30
●  Neh 8:1-4a,5-6,7b12
●  Ps 19:8,9,10,11
●  Lk 10:1-12

Friday, Oct 1
●  Bar 1:15-22
●  Ps 79:1b-2,3-5,8,9
●  Lk 10:13-16

Saturday, Oct 2
●  Bar 4:5-12,7-29
●  Ps 69:33-35,36-37
●  Mt 18:1-5,10

Sunday, Oct 3
●  Gn 2:18-24
● Ps 128:1-2,3,4-5,6
●  Heb 2:9-11
●  Mk 10:2-16

This Week in the Parish —––—

Mass Intentions —–—–—–—–
For Week of September 27 to October 3

Daily Readings —–————–—
For Week of September 27 to October 3

Safe Environment —–————–——–————–——–————–———
If you or someone you know has been the victim of sexual misconduct on the part of a priest, deacon, or individual representing the
Diocese of Crookston, its parishes, or its schools, your first call should be to law enforcement. In addition, the diocesan Victim Assis-
tance Coordinator is available at 218-281-7895 (24-hour confidential number).

in the Year of St. Joseph



Stewardship of Financial Resources

Parish Life —–—————––—

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes
through the waters of baptism, Kinsley Theresa
Krotzer, daughter of Joe & Jessica Krotzer, and
Isabelle Grace Martinka, daughter of Bryan  &
Sarah Martinka. May they be filled with the Holy Spirit.

Thank you to all who support St. Philip’s mission
through stewardship giving—whether you use en-
velopes, give through a recurring gift online or
through an account, or if you put money in the
basket. Point your camera at the QR code to go to
our online giving page.

Total Actual Contributions

Week #12 (Weekend of Sept 19) $22,582.21

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $194,594.30 ~ Current: $309,470.57

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,727,962.70 ~ Paid to Date: $2,379,884.04

2021 Diocesan Annual Appeal

Goal: $83,924.00 ~ Pledged to Date: $53,572.00 (63.83% of goal)

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART
Baptisms
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child
for Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.
The next class is scheduled for Sunday, October 3. Please call
the Parish Office at 444-4262 for more information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Anointing of the Sick
If you are ill or will be having surgery and would like to receive
the Sacrament of the Sick, please call the Parish Office to set
up a time to meet with Fr. Bill or Fr. Michael.

Sacramental Life ——————

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family
of Richard Bujanovich, son of Tina Bujanovich.
May he find rest and peace, and may his family
find comfort in God’s love.

Visitation Ministers needed
The constantly changing health of our community and person-
al health have created a sector that is unable to attend Mass.
Many of these people would like to receive Holy Communion
or visitation. Would you be willing to help them? Volunteers
are needed for both visitation and to coordinate these efforts.
If you are familiar with Excel spreadsheets and have basic com-
puter skills, your help is very much wanted. Initially, more time
will be needed to get all the records current, after that it takes
approximately an hour each month to update the information.
(Do you need school volunteer hours but have a difficult time
coming in to meet those hours?) If you are able to help with
Visitation Ministry for those at home, in the hospital, or living
in Senior Residences, OR if you are able to help with the pa-
perwork to track this information, please call the Parish Office
at 218-444-4262.

Holy Cross Cemetery Fall Cleanup
We will be doing our fall cemetery cleanup on October 12 &
13. Please remove all decorations from the plots of your loved
ones by October 12. More information to follow on winter
decorations. Thank you!

Rides to Mass?
The Parish Office has received calls requesting rides for people
who are not able to drive themselves to church. (One lives in
town, one lives in Nymore, & the other lives several miles north-
west). If you are interested in investigating this opportunity to
help, contact the Parish Office at 218-444-4262. Thank you.

Grill & Chill
High Schoolers, come to the final Grill & Chill of the year at St.
Philip’s on Wednesday, September 29 from 6:30 to 8 PM. Enjoy
good food, drinks, and games! No need to rsvp, just come! Reserve your spot now!

Block Party Drive-In Bingo set for Sunday, Oct. 10
Join us for the second St. Philip's Drive-In Bingo! An evening of
bingo, a hotdog meal and fellowship—in the parking lot! Space
will be limited. $10/person (Includes one bingo card, hotdog,
chips, beverage and a treat). There will be a wide variety of prizes
(gift cards and more!) Make reservations for your party in advance,
online at stphilipsbemidji.org. Advance registrations are recom-
mended. Drive-ups will have to wait until those with reservations
are parked.

The parking lot opens at 4:30 PM. (Enter from Beltrami Avenue.)
Bingo will begin at approximately 5:15 PM. Cars will be parked in
the order they arrive. To promote a safe and fun experience for all,
attendees will be directed to park facing the priests' garage. (Once
you park, you will not be able to move your car.)
Changes for this year include:

 Cars will park in every spot, so there will be more participants

 Participants will pick up meals and Bingo card(s) when they
arrive. (Meals will not be delivered to cars)

 We're adding a Snack Stand with caramel apples ($5.00), pop-
corn ($1.00), candy and more for cash sale.

Thank you to all of the generous donors for providing wonderful
prizes!



Elementary Faith Formation —

St. Philip’s Mission Statement:
To Accomplish God’s Work

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot ———

Carmelite Corner ——————
Lay Carmelites of The Most Pure Heart of Mary

St. Philip’s School ——————

The Clothing Depot is in need of a few items they are running
low on. They can use good, clean bedding of all sizes, towels,
and rugs. Also with winter around the corner they will need
cold weather wear of all kinds, including boots, jackets, hats,
mittens, gloves, & scarves. When doing your fall closet organiz-
ing be sure to keep the Clothing Depot in mind — thank you!

Our Color Run School Fundraiser is next Friday. If you’d like to
contribute to this fund raiser for our school, contact any school
family or the school office at 444-4938!

Substitutes are needed for this school year! Although pre-
ferred, a teaching license is not required to substitute teach at
St. Philip’s School. Please call the school office at 444-4938 or
email our secretary, Stephanie, at sglen1@stphilipsbemidji.org
if you are interested.

There are members of Congress currently backing a budg-
et bill that would repeal the pro-life Hyde Amendment. The
Hyde Amendment and similar laws have protected taxpayers
from funding elective abortion for 45 years. If repealed, bil-
lions of taxpayer dollars could be used to pay for abortion.
According to one analysis, at least 60,000 more lives would be
lost each and every year.

The United States Conference of Catholic Bishops
(Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities) urges a PETITION to be
signed to ensure that the Hyde Amendment and all similar life
-saving appropriations riders remain in place during the 117th

Congress and beyond.  Add your name:
www.notaxpayerabortion.com The petition will be sent to
members of Congress and staff. Together, we are powerful!

*The Hyde Amendment has saved nearly 2.5 million ba-
bies and mothers in difficult circumstances. An overwhelming
majority of Americans, including low-income women and
women of color who are most impacted by it, support the
Hyde Amendment and laws that prevent government-funded
abortion. Source: www.usccb.org/prolife

The Lay Carmelites Order meet on the third Tuesday of each
month in the St. Elizabeth Room at 5 PM.

“The Lay Carmelite is a true member of the Order of the Breth-
ren of the blessed Virgin Mary of Mt. Carmel. He or she shares
in the unique spirit of the Carmelite Family, led by the Holy
Spirit, has an influence on the life of the entire Family.” (Article
One, Rule of St. Albert)

That unique spirit of Carmel is lead by prayer, service, and
charity. To study the rich prayer life and spirituality of the Car-
melite Saints is a tremendous gift. Come and check us out.

Two First Reconciliation Parent Sessions will be
held: Wednesday, September 29 at 6:30 PM or
Thursday, October 7 at 5:15 PM at the Social
Hall. These sessions are for parents who will be

preparing their child (2nd grade or older) for First Reconcilia-
tion this year. It is the policy of the Diocese of Crookston that
the reception of the Sacrament of Reconciliation precedes the
reception of First Eucharist. A parent must attend one of the
sessions for the child to receive the sacrament, regardless if
you have attended a session in the past. These sessions will
be the only parent session offered for First Reconciliation this
year. Contact Kris Jensen if you have questions at 441-4944.

St. Gianna’s Group Meeting
Tuesday, October 5 ~ 5–6 PM

St. Kateri Room
Pro-Life Rosary to be held at 6 PM before 6:30 Mass.

All are Welcome

Faith Formation Registration for Grades 1 - 11
It’s that time of the year to register your child(ren)
for 2021- 2022 Faith Formation!!  Register on-line
at www.stphilipsbemidji.org – Faith Formation tab –
Faith Formation Registration or paper registration
forms can be picked up at the Parish Office.  Addi-
tional information can be found on the web site.
Please register asap!! Faith Formation starts on October 6.
Contact Kris Jensen at 441-4944 for registration information!



The PERFECT FIT Campaign
Over the past weekend your Pastor has shared the details
of the PERFECT FIT Capital Campaign, a combined effort
between the sisters of the Mount Saint Benedict Monastery
and the Diocese of Crookston.  This week during Mass we
reviewed the project and goal of the campaign. You will be
receiving additional information in the mail about the cam-
paign this week if you have not already received it.

This is a pivotal moment in the life of the Diocese, arguably
the most important thing we have done together as a
diocesan family since 1951 when the current Chancery was
constructed.  Each of us can be a part of this important mo-
ment! Please reflect on the information and consider how
you can support the PERFECT FIT campaign.

Next weekend, as an entire parish, we will spend a few
minutes making our pledge.  Our hope is to have every fam-
ily makes a pledge to the campaign. Together we can create
a center for faith and prayer that will serve Catholics across
northwestern Minnesota for decades to come.

The goal of the campaign is to raise $15 million; $12 million
of which is to go toward the purchase of the Mount Saint
Benedict campus, and $3 million towards the endowment
fund. Our hope is to raise these funds over the next 3 years.
With support from each family in our parish and diocese, we
will reach our goal.

As your family prays and reflects on the level of your gift,
please know that no one can tell another what to give but
many families do ask for a guideline. Therefore, a Suggested
Pledge Table is located on the pledge card that you will re-
ceive in the mail in the coming week. Please also remember
that your capital campaign pledge is over and above what-
ever you contribute weekly or monthly now to the offertory
collection. Please bring your pledge card back to next week-
end's Mass.

A video summary about the campaign was shown at Mass. If
you missed it, please visit www.crookston.org/perfectfit and
check it out!

Pastoral Council Meeting—Sept 7, 2021
Open Council Positions:

-Jamie Glen and Dave Liedl are the new council members

Parish Contact Report:
- Restoring Monday and Saturday Masses discussed. Monday is

day off for priests. Consider possibility of having First Saturday
Mass

- Prayers for bishop- consistency in praying at Masses
- Screens in front of church to share music and readings
- New money bags needed for collections as some broken.

Covid-19 Updates:
- Discussion of changes to Mass per Bishop Pates (communion of

the Precious Blood)
- School masking and mitigation plan reviewed.

Perfect Fit Campaign:
- Shared information and viewed video for campaign. Shared time

line for kicking off campaign and duration.

Misc. Items:
- Follow up on crucifix. Suggest youth group look at possible fund

raiser to get second crucifix so the other can be put back up per-
manently.

- Financial summary is being finished.
- Block Party modified due to increase transmission of Covid.

Raffle and Silent Auction will continue as planned.
- Matching grant for school from The Schulze Family Foundation.

$25,000 to each school in diocese. Only get if matched. Must be
done by the end of December. Must be money that hasn’t been
received before. Consider approaching alumni of school.

WOULD YOUR 3rd – 5TH GRADER
BE INTERESTED IN BEING

IN A CHOIR?
PRACTICE  I  TUESDAYS  I  3:15 PM – 4 PM

NOW RECRUITING
FOR TEEN CHOIR
(Grade 6 and up)

Beginning Sept 28

Choose a time that works for you!
TUESDAYS • 4 PM – 4:30 PM or

WEDNESDAYS • 5:45 PM – 6:15 PM
Children’s Choir and Teen Choir rehearse after school

and sing for Sunday Mass.

Ques ons? Contact Bonnie Lee, Director of Music and Liturgy
(218) 441-4905 or blee1@stphilipsbemidji.org



SPEAK LIFE 2021 #30
I am twenty-eight.
Twenty-eight weeks
old. Here we go—
the third trimester! Yipee! Are
you excited? We shouldall be
excited! Let’s dance! Whoops, um
—was that your rib? I’m a little
squashed in here. Sorry, Mom.
Okay, okay. I’ll settle down. My
heartbeat has been settling down
too, averaging 140 beats a mi-
nute. But—it’s still almost twice
as fast as yours, Dad. Oh, and
Mom? Thanks for the eggs. My
annoying hiccups are gone. Yay!
Thisweek I weigh over two
pounds and I’m about as big
as—psst! Did you hear my clue at
the beginning? I’m about as big
as a butternut squash.

~a.m.opdahl

Cost - $30.00 – Register by October 15, 2021
Registration Forms available at the Parish Office

For Additional Information Contact:
Ashley Hodapp – 441-4908 ffparentsupport@stphilipsbemidji.org

Cassie & David Liedl – 441-4908 middleschoolff@stphilipsbemidji.org

The St Gianna Group of St Philips is happy to announce we
will partake in the 6th annual Rosary Coast-to-Coast prayer
happening across America (and the world).  The event is
scheduled to take place at St Philips Church sidewalk (on the
Beltrami Ave side) on Sunday October 10, 2021 at 3:00 PM.
We will conduct the Rosary on the sidewalk at 3:00 PM then
process along the sidewalk around to St. Philip’s parking
lot— along Bemidji Avenue NW.  At the church, we will have
a short time of Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament and Con-
fessions afterward.  All are invited to attend.  To learn more
about Rosary Coast-to-Coast, visit https://
rosarycoasttocoast.com/rosary-coast-to-coast-2021/.

We will be dedicating this rosary to the sanctity of Life, Chas-
tity, Marriage & Family, and to God to give His peace and
grace to our nation.

If you plan to attend Rosary Coast to Coast, the St. Philip’s
parking lot will be closed due to another parish event. Please
park your vehicle on the west side of Beltrami Ave. Thank you
and we apologize for any inconvenience.

7 Sisters Needs You
7 Sisters is a group of women who
each take a day of the week and
spend an hour in adoration, pray-
ing for our priest. We have started
a 7 Sisters circle for Fr. Bill. There is
one remaining spot to be filled to
complete the circle—could you be
called to be the final sister? We ask
for a 1-year commitment. Substi-
tutes are always welcome if you
cannot fully commit. Please call or
text Christi Brooks at (218) 969-
0289 for information.



Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Bonnie Lee (blee1@stphilipsbemidji.org) or call 218-441-4905.

Ministry Schedule —————————————————
Week of October 2/3 ~ Twenty-seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time in the Year of St. Joseph

Saturday, Oct 2
5:30 PM

Sunday, Oct 3
7:30 AM

Sunday, Oct 3
9:00 AM

Sunday, Oct 3
11:00 AM

SACRISTAN Marleen Webb Brad Arel Stephanie Downey HELP PLEASE

LECTOR 1 Joe Czapiewski Kay Mack David Liedl HELP PLEASE

LECTOR 2 James Hodges Pam Murray Emily Vincent Tony Schussman

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor Sharon Zarrett Susan Baird HELP PLEASE

INTRO TO MASS
ANNOUNCER

Peggy Neumann John Carlson Ben Baird HELP PLEASE

ALTAR SERVER
Elise Spaeth
Ian Spaeth
HELP PLEASE

Joshua Arel
Patrick Hodapp
Paul Hodapp

Elijah Dauksavage
Miles Gish
HELP PLEASE

Mali McLean
Tatum Winter
Matthew Winkle

CAPTAIN EMHC Marleen Webb Brad Arel Joe Bofferding Kelly Marcum

EMHC

Mary Dufault
HELP PLEASE

Kay Mack
Shirley Skon
Joan Klobe
Ashlea McMartin

Nathan Mertens
Sue Hengel
Mary Scofield
Nicole Kieson
Kimberley Gourneau
Cathy Lalli

John Marcum
Kim Klinger
Pat Welch

USHER

Janet Moris
Mark Moris
Glen Laginess
Grant Frenzel

Jake Hodapp
Larry Mack
Bob Murray
Kirk Malkowski

Luke Rud
Matthew Rud
Bob Pohl
HELP PLEASE

Barbara Fitzgerald
HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE

HOSPITALITY /
FELLOWSHIP

HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE
We will need to cancel if
there aren’t enough help-
ers for this Mass time

Jean Forshee
Ben Hougen
HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE
We will need to cancel if
there aren’t enough help-
ers for this Mass time

Angela Ness
Karen Williams
HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE
We will need to cancel if
there aren’t enough help-
ers for this Mass time

GREETER Patricia Hadrava
Kathy LeMoine

Calli Malkowski
Richard Chernugal

Todd Scofield
Rita Lauderbaugh

HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE
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